
   

 

University of South Florida St. Petersburg 
POLICE CRIME ALERT BULLETIN 

Timely Warning Notice 
July 23rd, 2019 

 
WEAPONS INCIDENT 

 

 

On Tuesday, July 23rd, at about 6 PM, a van crashed into a parked car near the intersection of 5th 
Avenue and 3rd Street South.  A middle aged man and middle aged woman inside the van began to 
argue loudly.  Once the woman got out of the van, the driver immediately left the area. 
 
Officers with UPD and St. Petersburg Police arrived to find the woman standing near the intersection.  
She reported that the man had displayed a handgun during the argument, but that following a brief 
struggle the weapon was tossed to the ground outside the Beacon Apartments.  She refused to 
cooperate further. 
 
There were no injuries and the weapon was recovered by the St. Petersburg Police, who are 
investigating the incident.  The van was described as a Dodge Caravan silver in color driven by a 
middle aged white male.  The van sustained minor right front damage. 
 
If you have any information regarding this incident, please contact the University Police at 727-873-
4444 or police@usfsp.edu. 
 

   
 

 
 
 
Remember If You See Something Say Something 
http://www.usfsp.edu/university-police-department/see-it-say-it/   
 
In compliance with the Clery Act, all Timely Warning/Crime Alert Bulletins 
are posted on the UPD website, at the following link: 
http://www.usfsp.edu/university-police-department/crime-information/crime-
updates/ 
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